Freedom of Information Act 2000 – homeless applications
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:
a.
How many homeless applications have you received which have been determined as being in priority need over the last five years from January 2013?

b.
Over the last five years from January 2013, how many “priority need” homeless applications stated that the reason for homelessness was due to the applicant being released from prison and having nowhere to go?

c.
Over the last five years from January 2013, how many “priority need” homeless applications did you accept from applicants who were homeless due to leaving prison and having nowhere to go?

d.
Over the last five years from January 2013, how many “priority need” homeless applications did you reject from applicants who were homeless due to leaving prison and having nowhere to go?

e.
Over the last five years from January 2013, how many of the rejected “priority need” homeless applications from applicants who were homeless due to leaving prison and having nowhere to go, were rejected on the basis of:

i.
Becoming homeless intentionally

ii.
Being guilty of unacceptable behaviour due to past offending behaviour which makes them unsuitable to be a tenant

 
Please could you set out the responses to these questions in the format below?

 

2013:

2014:

2015:

2016:

2017:


Answer: Please find information in the attached document

Please be advised that information relating to Homelessness is collated by Central Government from the P1E quarterly returns provided by Local Authorities.  Please see link below to the live tables, which are updated on a quarterly basis. https://www.gov.uk/government/statistical-data-sets/live-tables-on-homelessness
This therefore constitutes a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because an exemption under Section 21 of the Act is being applied, namely the information is already in the public domain.
Leicester City Council’s reporting mechanisms are around P1E returns in relation to Homelessness, therefore any further breakdown at the level requested in not available.  The Council is informing you of this as required by the provisions of Section 1(1) of the FOIA. 
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

